Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Healthy Pupil Capital Fund
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please can you tell me whether you received any funding from the Soft Drinks Industry Levy (sugar tax) in the financial years 2018/19, 2019/2020 and 2020/2021?

Answer:

Yes, for 2018/19 only.

How much did the local authority receive in each financial year?
Please include levy money that is provided through the Healthy Pupil Capital Fund, Primary PE and Sports Premium and the National School Breakfast Programme.

The Council received £306,606 from the Levy in 2018/19, and nothing in 2019/20 and 2020/21

What was this money spent on in each financial year? Please give a breakdown including the details of the project (i.e. playing field renovation etc) and cost of the project.

Please see attached list of schools and projects supported by the Levy in 2018/19.
However, any further project detail is with each relevant school, it is not something we hold as the LA.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, schools’ information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Schools are classed as separate public authorities under the Act. You need to put your enquiry directly to the individual school concerned.

A list of Leicester City schools and their contact details can be found at:

Find schools in your catchment area (leicester.gov.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
